
DELTA COUNTY MOSQUITO CONTROL DISTRICT NO. 1 
BOARD MEETING 

7:00 PM, MARCH 8TH, 2021 
 
KEN LEIB CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 7:01.  BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT WERE:  LARRY 
MUMMERT, PETE JACK MCFERRIN, LESTER WORKMAN, AND MARK YOUNGWIRTH.  TERRY 
STALCUP, MANAGER AND SUZANN MORGAN SECRETARY WERE ALSO PRESENT. 
 
THE BOARD REVIEWED THE FEBRUARY 10TH MINUTES; STAND APPROVED AS READ. 
 
MARK GAVE THE TREASURERS REPORT: TAX DISTRIBUTION FOR JANUARY 2021 WAS $15,009.03, 
ACCOUNT BALANCES: RENEWAL NOTICE FOR CD 0.6% FIRST COLORADO NATIONAL BANK CD 
$212,913.25, COLO TRUST PLUS $559,294.60 INTEREST IS AT .008% AND WELLS FARGO CHECKING 
BAL AS OF 02/28/21 $183,211.92 
 
BUDGET: BUDGET TO DATE COPIES GIVEN TO BOARD MEMBERS, ABATEMENT FROM WALMART 
PROPERTY TAX AMOUNTED TO (904.42) FROM THE DELIQUENT TAX ON THE DISTRIBUTION 
STATEMENT FROM JANUARY.   
 
TERRY GAVE THE MANAGERS REPORT:  HAVE A RESPIRATORY PROTECTION PROGRAM IN PLACE 
FOR THE 2021 SEASON. ALL EMPLOYEES ARE PLANNING ON COMING BACK.  EMPLOYEE 
HANDBOOK CHANGES, WILL JUST DO ADDITIONAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT FOR THIS YEAR.  WILL 
DO NEW HANDBOOKS NEXT YEAR. UPDATE DESIGNATED MEDICAL PROVIDER LIST, TRUCKS 
SCHEDULED FOR RECALL WORK, BUILDING WAS TABLED UNTIL COSTS STABILIZE FOR 
MATERIALS. 
 
 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:21 PM, RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED SUZANN MORGAN 
 


